## **Claire Swanson**

From: Sarah Holyhead

Sent: Wednesday, October 5, 2022 9:49 AM

To: Claire Swanson

**Subject:** FW: Resignation from PVMAC

From: Ryan Everson <

**Sent:** Wednesday, October 5, 2022 9:47 AM **To:** Sue Hoek <Sue.Hoek@nevadacountyca.gov>

**Cc:** Sarah Holyhead <Sarah.Holyhead@nevadacountyca.gov>; Teresa

Subject: Resignation from PVMAC

**CAUTION**: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender, consider deleting.

**Do not click links or open attachments** <u>unless</u> you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

Dear Supervisor Hoek,

Please accept this letter as notice of my resignation from my position on the Penn Valley Municipal Advisory Council effective as of now, October 5<sup>th</sup>, 2022.

As my personal life takes my interests further and further from Penn Valley more and more often, I feel that I'm underserving the position, and it would be better filled by someone other than myself.

I would like to thank you for the opportunity to involve myself with the betterment of this small town I've called home for over 3 decades. I appreciate everything I've learned, the people I've met, and the opportunity to involve myself with the future of my home town. I have been proud to have the chance to speak from the position of a 30 something first time Penn Valley home owner who has grown up in Penn Valley and plans to grow old here too.

Thank you for everything, Ryan Everson